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EDITORIAL NOTES

It has been over two years since the last part of this newsletter was
published (10th December, 1993) and much has happened in the
esoteric world of cultivated plant nomenclature. Immediately after
the most successful and stimulating 2nd International Symposium on
the Taxonomy of Cultivated Plants held at the Centre for Urban
Horticulture, University of Washington, Seattle, the International
Commission for the Nomenclature of Cultivated Plants met and
deliberated on the various proposals for a revised ICNCP. The
meritorious parts of the circulated HORTAX and VKC proposals
were merged into a working document which was hammered into
shape at the meeting and honed for months to come afterwards.
After much negotiation between the various interested parties and
after taking expert advice from a number of specialists, the result was
finally published on 21st November 1995. It is early days yet, but
thus far the new-look Code seems to have been well received (much
to the relief of the erstwhile Chief Editor!). In particular, the various
appendices which were compiled with much blood, sweat and tears
are proving very useful to those working with cultivated plant names.

As is stated in the introduction to the Code, there are still some areas
which need to be tightened up and improved and in due course
proposals for modifying the Code are expected to surface.

The Chairman of the ICNCP Commission has designated HORTAX
NEWS as the principle vehicle for publishing any proposals to
modify the Code so the next few issues will highlight this purpose.
In addition, HORTAX NEWS will focus on "issues" arising from the
Code that merit further attention. In this part there are discussions
on the cultivar-group and on author citation.

In a regular column, HORTAX NEWS will also give notice of
addenda and corrigenda in the content of the appendices of the Code.
New registration authorities (Appendices II & III), herbaria with
Standards (Appendix VI) and proposals and additions to the list of
conserved epithets (Appendix V) will be highlighted.

The frequency of HORTAX NEWS will depend on the amount of
material made available and in the future, far more reliance must be
placed on contributed copy: the editor is not prepared to continue to
see this newsletter as a forum for propagating his own ideas! - so
please, if you have thoughts that should be shared, e-mail, post, or
fax any contributions to the Editor (address on inside front cover).






